

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 **Board of Education**

Susan G. Trombley, President Carl Weckerle, Vice President Leah A. Berdy, Secretary I. Susan Kattula, Treasurer Kyle M. Johnson, Trustee Carmela Rudd, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> John C. Bernia, Jr., Ed.D. Superintendent

September 9, 2024

Dear WCS Community,

This morning at Warren Mott High School, a technical error set off an alarm in our building which called for a lockdown. This initiated our ALICE protocols, and caused considerable distress for students, staff, and community members. As the announcement was taking place, buses from our Career Prep Center were either arriving at Mott or were diverted away from the school. Please know that while this was disconcerting, there was no threat to our school and no one was in any danger.

Warren Mott's School Resource Officer and our Director of Security and Crisis Management worked with school administrators to take quick action. I appreciate their follow up. I am also pleased to report that our staff and students responded to the alarm as we hope they would.

With that said, I regret, and apologize for the stress that was felt by our community this morning.

Your children's safety is important to us. If your child needs additional support, staff members are available at Warren Mott.

Sincerely,

John C. Bernia, Jr., Ed. D. Superintendent of Schools



